Clubtorque

The official publication of MG Car Club Newcastle Inc.



MGs & Motorsport

FEBRUARY 2021



Work being carried out on the Ringwood park entry road







Clubtorque

Official Publication of MG CAR CLUB NEWCASTLE INC

ABN 96 210 450 708 NSW Inc Assn Reg'd No Y0354245

Founded 1955 - MGs and MOTORSPORT

Club address:

PO Box 632, HAMILTON NSW 2303

Website address:

www.mgcarclub.com.au

Clubrooms:

Northcott Park, Cobby Street, Shortland

Monthly Meetings

2nd Friday of month 7.30pm

RINGWOOD PARK MOTOR SPORT COMPLEX

53 Italia Rd, Balickera (12km north of Raymond Terrace)

Membership enquiries:

David Atkins

(M) 0415 963 515 (Not after 9.00pm)

Email: datkins49@optusnet.com.au

Other enquiries

Contact the Secretary at the club address or phone **0402 609 144**

Affiliated with



www.motorsport.org.au

CONTENTS

Reports

Register Captain	13
Social Secretary	15
Speed Panel	16
Register Secretary	18

President......6

Information

Coming Events	2
Board	4
Young Driver Development	9
Membership Renewals	12
MG Pre-War and Tyme Event	14
For Sale	19
Wehsite Tins	20

Photo Credits

Cover - Dave Atkins

Various Club Members

United Kingdom





Coming Events—February

Thurs 4	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Sun 7	MGCCN	Hillclimb A3 M TS1 CC1 R2 9am	Ringwood
Mon 8	MGCCN	Mag Assy 2pm	Cobby St
Wed 10	MGCCN	Motorsport Panel M 8pm	Cobby St
Thurs 11	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Fri 12	MGCCN	Club Night M 7:30pm	Cobby St
Sun 14	WAC	State Motorkhana Dirt Rnd1 & MGCCN MK1 10am	Awaba
Tues 16	MGCCN	Board Meeting M 7:30pm	Cobby St
Thurs 18	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Sun 21	WAC	State Khanacross Dirt Rnd 1 10am	Awaba
Tues 23	MGCCN	SWOT Meeting M 7:30pm	Cobby St
Thurs 25	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Sun 28	MGCCN	Club Run NAPA W/house Tour M R3 9am	Cobby St

Legend

M - Club Member

R - Register pointscore

CC - Club Championship

KC - Khanacross

MK - Motorkhana

TA - Touring Assembly

TC - Tri-Challenge

TS - Tar Speed Series

Please contact the respective Panel Chairman or Michael Snow to confirm that an event is still being conducted. Also check the website as late cancellations do happen.

Coming Events—March

Mon 1		2021 Club Membership is Due	Cobby St
Thurs 4	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Sat 6	BLCC	State Hillclimb Rnd 1 Mt. Panorama Esses 9am	Bathurst
Sun 7	WAC	State Motorkhana Rnd2 10am	Awaba
Sun 7	BLCC	State Hillclimb Rnd 2 Mt. Panorama Mtn Straight 9am	Bathurst
Mon 8	MGCCN	Mag Assy 2pm	Cobby St
Thurs 11	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Fri 12	MGCCN	Club Night M 7:30pm	Cobby St
Sat 13	MGCCN	YDDC-1 M 9am	Ringwood
Sun 14	WAC	State Khanacross Dirt Rnd 2 & MGCCN KC1 10am	Awaba
Tues 16	MGCCN	Board Meeting M 7:30pm	Cobby St
Thurs 18	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Ringwood
Sat 20	AHRG	Fluffy Duck Tour Assy Dirt & Tar CC2 TR1 9am	ТВА
Wed 24	MGCCN	All Wheel Training Track Hire TRA 9am	Ringwood
Thurs 25	MGCCN	Dads Army 8am	Cobby St
Thurs 25	MGCCN	All Wheel Training Track Hire TRA 9am	Ringwood
Sat 27	KSCC	Tri-Challenge Rnd1 Mt. Cooperabung Practice ** Date Change ** 9am	Kempsey
Sat 27	WAC	Rallysprint 2pm	Awaba
Sun 28	KSCC	Tri-Challenge Mt. Cooperabung ** Date Change ** TRI1 9am	Kempsey
Sun 28	Club Lotus	CSCA Supersprint Rnd1 9am	Wakefield
Sun 28	HDCC	State Motorkhana Tar Rnd3 9am	Nirimba
Wed 31	MGCCN	Mag Assy 2pm	Cobby St

THE BOARD

PRESIDENT

Chris Fernance (Libby)

0437 662 195

c_fernance@bigpond.com

VICE PRESIDENT

Position vacant

SECRETARY

Jacob Motum

0402 609 144

jacob.motum@gmail.com

TREASURER

John Finch (Christine)

4942 1960 0434 405 782

jcfinch@bigpond.net.au

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

Dave Atkins (Chris)

4956 6200 0415 963 515

membership@mgcarclub.com.au

REGISTER SECRETARY

Allan Evans (Louise)

4957 2871 0412 170 871

aevans1@bigpond.net.au

SPEED EVENT CO-ORDINATOR

John Garroway

0436 022 393

John.garroway22@gmail.com

AUTOTEST CO-ORDINATOR

Chris Iles

CLUB CAPTAIN

Gregg Noonan

4952 4476 0425 202 794

gnoonan3@bigpond.com

LAND PANEL

Kevin Akers (Chris)

4951 4297 0417 405 590

kevinakers@bigpond.com

SOCIAL SECRETARY

Rose Collins (John)

0413 222 828

rosecogger@hotmail.com

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR

Michael Snow (Chris)

0432 772 044

michaeljsnow4@gmail.com

MAGAZINE EDITOR

Position vacant

mgccnmaged@gmail.com

REGISTER CAPTAIN

John Collins (Rose)

0412 260 343

johnfcollins343@gmail.com

RALLY CO-ORDINATOR

Position vacant

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE

Paul Bower (Joy)

02 4933 2346 040

0407 247 895

pbandjoy@bigpond.com

THE BOARD

No phone calls after 9.00pm. Thank you

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 1
Simon Nicholson

NSW Hillclimb Panel member Peter Robinson 0411 487 640 map@pacific.net.au

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 2 Andrew Fraser

Tri-Challenge contacts
Matt Halpin TSCC 0411707075
Chris Seam KSCC (02) 6562 7536
Peter Robinson MGCCN 4933 8167

PUBLICITY
Libby Fernance (Chris)

0434 791 965 Libby.fernance@gmail.com John Newton (Secretary) 0423 170 259

Westlakes Autoclub Contact

secretary@wac.org.au

Other Contacts

Young Driver Development Course Greg Hunter 0412 493 711 WEBSITE Manager Michael Snow 0432 772 044 webmaster@mgcarclub.com.au

Natmeet Co-Ordinator
Fran Hodgson (Darren)

gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au

02 4946 9989 0414 449 252 dfhodgson@bigpond.com

CSCA Delegate Wayne Movigliatti 0435 100 205 Available most Thursdays, check in advance to ensure track works are not planned by the Land Panel on that day. Other days can be arranged, provided a suitably qualified "Supervisor" is available. CAMS have now implemented the MIDCAR protocols under which we must operate to be covered by their insurance policy.

PRIVATE PRACTICE & TESTING AT RINGWOOD.

Motorsport Australia Delegate Col Bray (Primary) & Michael Snow 0408 994 093

cbray351@bigpond.com

Contacts :-

 David Atkins
 0415 963 515

 Kevin Akers
 0417 405 590

 Michael Snow
 0432 772 044

 Greg Hunter
 0412 493 711

PRESIDENTS REPORT

A new year has brought a lot of new beginnings for the club. A new President, a new driveway and a new normal thanks to Covid.

After a lengthy tenure as President, Dave Atkins has stepped down for a well earned break. This has meant that I've had to step up to the top job and Dave has left some rather large shoes to fill. This hasn't been the only change to the committee, with plenty of new faces to be seen and others changing roles.

There has been a number of changes at Ringwood as well, which many of you will probably see for the first time at the Round 1 Hillclimb on the 7th February. The first will be the driveway which has now been re-profiled and sealed. You can now drive straight off Italia Road all the way into the Paddock without needing to drive on the dirt. A welcome improvement that I'm sure many of you have been looking forward too. Dad's Army has also been busy on other projects including a rebuild of the old tractor and upgrading the toilet block to solar power.

Another change that has occurred at both Ringwood and Cobby Street has been the introduction of QR codes to allow digital Covid sign ins. This has already been in use at both venues and is proving to be a much more efficient way of signing in.

We have seen our first club night held at back at Cobby St since they were brought to a halt early last year due to Covid. Although only a small gathering, it was a good test run for the QR code, and myself having to get up in front of everyone and speaking publicly. After the formalities were done with most of us sat down and watched some Top Gear whilst others chatted amongst themselves. I'm sure Rose will make the March club night and I know she has been busy trying to organise some guest speakers for this years events.

John Collins organised our first Register run of 2021 with an Australia Day breakfast held at Mount Sugarloaf. An excellent turnout saw many of our members make the drive to the top for breakfast. After the heatwave conditions of the previous few days it turned out to be a pleasant morning in the shade of the trees where everyone could enjoy bacon and eggs, croissants or whatever else they had brought along for the picnic breakfast. Many stories were told and it was great to see so many being able to enjoy the outdoors before the heat started to arrive and all headed off.

Our next event will be the Hillclimb on the 7th February. Unfortunately this is the day prior to the magazine being assembled so any reports on this event will be in the March magazine.

PRESIDENTS REPORT

The following weekend sees our first round of the motorkhana series which will be run at Awaba as part of WAC's "Be My Valentine" State Motorkhana. These events are always a lot of fun, and don't let the State level scare you off. Beginners are more than welcome and its a great opportunity to see some of the specials and faster drivers in action as well as perhaps learning a thing or two. To make things even easier WAC have now brought in online entry for their events this year.

Also of great interest to our members should be our next register run on Sunday the 28th February. A little out of the ordinary, it will entail a drive out to Beresfield for a guided tour around the NAPA warehouse. This is sure to be an eye opener and for many it will be like a kid being let loose in a candy store.

For those of us feeling the Need for Speed, the 6th and 7th of March could see you competing at Mount Panorama in the State Hillclimb series. Saturday will have drivers pushing their vehicles and themselves to the limit up the Esses, whilst Sunday will see them trying their luck up Mountain Straight.

Finally, a reminder that membership renewals are now due. Without being a financial member of a recognised club, your ability to compete in Motorsport Australia events may be at risk, along with maintaining the rego on any historically registered vehicles. Membership fees have remained unchanged from 2020, continuing to be great value.

I look forward to seeing you all out and about at our various events, and hope that 2021 ends up being a much less topsy-turvy 12 months compared to last year.

Chris Fernance



YOUNG DRIVER DEVELOPMENT COURSE

Finishing time is approx. 3.00pm, for all events

EVENT 1 SATURDAY 13TH OF MARCH Entries close 4.00pm Wednesday 10TH March

EVENT 2 SATURDAY 15TH OF MAY Entries close 4.00pm Wednesday 12th May

Late entries will not be accepted

All document will be forward by email for you to complete.

Return completed, ENTRY & SCRUTINY FORMS, FORWARD BY email to gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au

GATE OPENS 7.30 AM

DRIVERS BRIEFING 8.40 AM

EVENT STARTS 9.00 AM

SUMMARY OF "RETURN TO RACE STRATEGY"
Will be issued with entry DOCUMENTS and included the following
REGULATIONS;

No entries on the day of the event.

One support person allowed per entered car, "pit crew" No Spectators.

All attendees to provide contact details for COVID-19 tracing.

No document checking on the day, all to be done by email.

Driver to complete self-scrutiny via Self -Scrutiny Checklist.

Must Keep SOCIAL DISTANCING

No group gatherings

No Passengers "Instructors in Cars" all instructions via passenger side window One Student per car, No double entries.

PLEASE BRING A PREPARED LUNCH OR MONEY TO PURCHASE A TAKEAWAY LUNCH FROM RAYMOND TERRACE OR MEDOWIE SHOPS

DRIVERS YOU MUST BRING YOUR CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD AS WELL AS YOUR MOTOR AUSTRALIA LICENCE. Without both, your entry cannot be accepted.

It's possible that above program can change during the year, please check the above list, it will be updated as soon as changes come to hand.

Confirmation can also be check by using the club's website, www.mgcarclub.com.au. If in doubt please call on 0412493711 or email Greg Hunter gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au



Above: Australia Day 2021 breaky......Wake up, Rick!!!!

Below: Some of the cars that rolled out for the breaky



Page 10



Some of the trophy winners at the 2020 Presentation Night

Simon Nicholson receiving the Chris Dodds Memorial Trophy for becoming the 2020 Club Champion from Dave Atkins

Chris Fernance receiving the Mick Neilson Memorial Trophy for becoming the 2020 Club Member of the Year from David Walker

Rose Collins receiving the Judith Rae Memorial Trophy for becoming the 2020 Club Ladies Champion from Doug Rae

Christian Thompson receiving the Paul Daley Memorial Trophy for becoming the 2020 Junior Club Champion from Sue Daley

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS ARE DUE NOW!

If you are intending to compete at an event after the 28th February 2019 or you have a car registered under the RMS Historic Plate system through MG Car Club (Newcastle) you must hold current membership for that to be valid.

You should have received your renewal notice by email, if you supplied your details last year. If not, you should have received a letter in the post.

(Please check you "Junk Mail" folder in case it has inadvertently been directed there.)

If you have already renewed, thanks for acting so promptly.

If you have not received your notice.

Please Contact Dave Atkins on 4956 6200 or (m) 0415 963 515

Email: - membership@mgcarclub.com.au

If you have not renewed by the end of March, that is the last magazine that you will receive until you renew your membership.





The 2021 MEMBERSHIP CARD.

For the first time since we started using printed plastic cards, we are not featuring an MG, even though we still have many who do use their MG in competition.

This year we are featuring the 5 times Junior Champion, Christian Thompson photographed in the Jay Bee Clubman at Ringwood. No member of the Club has done more motorsport events over the past few years, than Christian. He has probably set a difficult record for upcoming Juniors, by winning the Paul Daley Memorial Trophy for 5 years in a row. Christian has proved that he can mix it with the best at our events and when he runs the Clubman at Ringwood Hillclimbs, he usually ends up at the very top end of the field. His motorsport has also been across, Motorkhana, & Khanacross events with equally impressive results.

Sadly, the photo will also remind us of the passing during the year of his "Pa" and mentor, Howard MacLean. Howard was awarded Life membership in 1983. He was a founding member of the Club having joined with the first group in January 1955.

REGISTER CAPTAINS REPORT

G'day everyone,

as well as those who don't have a vehicle on Club Historic Registration.

Well it's something I am not used to doing, i.e. organise a Register Run for our Club. I tried and managed to pull it off, I dare say.

It was our Australia Day Breakfast Event. We decided to meet at the top of Mount Sugarloaf Road from 8.00 am.

This time of the year it can be quite hot. We had decided to go back to the BBQ area at Mount Sugarloaf, on, how about, the predicted hottest day of the year thus far. As it turned out, 30 members turned up and there was a pleasant cool breeze blowing in the area which is shaded by the leafy 20 meter tall native trees, all in all a perfect setting.

Preparation for breakfast started and at one time we had 4 BBQs alight and cooking. Whilst eating and sharing breakie, many tales of Christmas and New Year were exchanged. I was surprised to find out there were a few members who had not been there before, they thought it was a remarkable spot. We managed to finish up and be out of there before it started to get unpleasantly hot.

The next outing, on the 28th February 2021, is a **MUST NOT MISS** visit to NAPA - AUTO PARTS. This establishment is one of the largest parts dispatch warehouse in Australia. For those meeting at the Club Rooms, be there from 9.00 am for a 9.30 departure for 10.00 am start. Those going straight to NAPA, the address is:

79 Enterprise Drive, Beresfield, NSW. 2322.

Once there, most of the ladies will commandeer some of the vehicles and will travel to the Heritage Gardens for coffee and treats and a meander through the nursery. If you have someone keen to go to the nursery, depending on the numbers we need to let them know.

Men, it has been suggested to bring along your credit card, as what you might see may be too good not to be tempted.

Club member Kenneth Atkins, Branch Manager will be conducting the tour. He may also be able to tell us something of the future of parts distribution using robots – the **BIONICHIVE**

John Collins, Register Captain. 0412 26 03 43.

MG Pre-War and TYme Event 2021

Event Information and Registration is now available for the MG Pre-War and TYme Event to be held in Canberra from 1 to 4 October 2021. The information and registration form can be found at: https://mgcccanberra.org.au/

Inquiries concerning the event may be sent by email to mg-pre-war-tyme@mgcccanberra.org.au, or by phone to:

- Pre-War Registrants: Malcolm Robertson ph. 0408 627 685
- T Type and Y Type Registrants: Kent Brown ph. 0412 558 029



SOCIAL SECRETARY

2020 was a different year for many people but hopefully 2021 will be much more favourable.

There were 3 working bees at the Club Rooms and I thank all who attended for their hard work and effort in completing many tasks including:

Renewing boards on the outside of the club rooms, cleaning and preparing for painting.

Fixing the cement walkway outside

Fixing the security back door so that it can be opened from the inside

Repairing the southern broken window area

Major cleaning of kitchen and club rooms

Wire installed underneath the club rooms

Seal the inside floor

Dispose of unwanted materials

There will still need to be working bees at the club rooms to repair and maintain the building and I suggest we have 3 per year.

We held a January Club night with an interesting CD presentation. COVID19 restrictions were still in place but it worked well.

Presentation Night

A very happy and enjoyable evening and I have had positive feedback on the venue, meal and large screen for viewing. We were very lucky to be able to hold it with the Covid 19 restrictions for functions.

Thank you to Greg Noonan and Dave Atkins for making it run smoothly with Trophy presentations.

NEXT CLUB NIGHT FRIDAY 12TH FEBRUARY 2021

Make sure you attend this one....The Guest Speaker is Graham Burgess, former owner of the Wangi Queen, who has travelled the world from north to south east to west installing the Lake Macquarie Flag where ever he went. Graham has also travelled across the Nullabor Plain in a racecar and has done many other amazing things.

Rose Collins M0413222828

SPEED REPORT

Hi All.

Firstly, congratulations to all of the championship winners for 2020.

After a very busy sequence of motorsport events in the back half of 2020, our calendar is now fully prepared for 2021. Let's hope we can all keep the Covid at bay so we can run without any disruptions this year.

Way back on 6th December our **Teams Regularity Hillclimb** was run. Catherine and I were away in the caravan at the time, so I missed this event. Thanks to Rick Vincent for doing the organising. I've heard so much about the fun people have at this event - I must really try to be there this year.

In 2020 the event was opened to all cars (previously it was for sports cars only). Competitors form into teams and the objective is to maintain CONSISTENT times across the team over a series of runs. Fastest is not necessarily best! For 2021 we will be changing some timing calculations so that a mechanical failure, or a driving mistake (such as going the wrong way) does not obliterate a team's chance of winning - call that learning from experience! Anyhow, congrats to the winners Team Everest consisting of Rose Collins, Raewyn Perkins, Terry Perkins, Paul Whitwirth and Matthew Whitworth. Their average team time varied by only 0.4 seconds across the competitive runs.

I also want to thank Dave Atkins and the team of officials for stepping up to run a second round of the **State Hillclimb Championships** at Ringwood on 1st November. Well done, Dave to grab this opportunity after some other rounds of the championship were cancelled due to Covid. With 42 competitors and 10 new track records set on the day, this was another successful event squeezed into our calendar. There is a great set of photos on our website - thanks to photographer Jill Graham.

http://www.mgcarclub.com.au/event/nsw-state-hillclimb-round-ringwood/

At time of writing, preparations are in place for **Tar Series Hillclimb Round 1** (TS1) on Sunday 7 February 2021 at Ringwood Park Motorsport Complex. We have a strong list of entries, so here's hoping for good weather. This will be our first hillclimb using the club's **QR code** for Covid Check-in. It uses the same Service NSW system as most pubs, clubs, restaurants and shops, so should not be a surprise to anyone. It will make the event admin a little simpler and will enable fast contact tracing in case by government officials in case it is needed.

SPEED REPORT

Looking ahead in the calendar, there are speed events coming up in March - State Hillclimb Championship rounds at Mt Panorama, Tri-Series Hillclimb at Kempsey and CSCA super sprint at Wakefield Park. Feel free to contact me if you are interested in any of these events.

Last year we opened one of our regular hillclimbs for Come and Try participants who have not competed before (or for a few years), and it was quite well received. We will be doing this in 2 or 3 events this year - dates yet to be decided, and will be noted in the calendar in due course.

Go Hard! John Garroway



Sportscar Spares Australia



For all vour British

Car

needs

Unit 14/21 Kangoo Road Somersby NSW 2250

T: 4340 5225 F: 4340 5220

M: 0426 986 885

E:sportscarspares@aol.com W:sportscarspares.com.au

Prop: Noel Anderson.

Originally Established 1958

We airfreight weekly from the UK

Now you can get a auote online 24/7



REGISTER SECRETARY REPORT

There have been 8 vehicles added to our Historic Register since those recorded in the December Magazine. The list featuring a number of Holdens indicates current interest in preserving the heritage of this icon Australian Brand since manufacturing has ceased in this country. Vehicle details are follows: -

1986 Holden Commodore VI. Sedan

1960 MGA Roadster

1988 Toyota Dyna

1991 Nissan Figaro

1953 Holden FJ Utility

1984 Holden Commodore VK Sedan

1988 Holden Commodore VL Sedan

1979 Holden Gemini TE

It is also interesting to note that a number of the early Japanese Brand vehicles have now come of age with the two very different Toyota and Nissan models joining our ranks.

At the end of the year, we had 188 historic vehicles registered with the NSW RMS through our Club.

The recent Breakfast run to Mount Sugarloaf saw a number of historic vehicles brought out including a handful of MGs, an Austin Healy Sprite and two Mini's. Some of us did pike out and take our modern cars due to the hot weather forecast and a lack of air conditioning.

Allan Evans - Register Secretary

FOR SALE

FOR SALE 1968 MGB

1968 MGB Mk 11 with logbook and current historic road registration MGCCHR...this classic British racing green MGB is ready for track or to drive on the road...\$22,000 neg phone Ian Ashton on 0429593823 for complete details and specs



GEORGE PRICE

Heavy Towing & Salvage

Specialising in
TRANSPORTING MOBILE HOMES
OFF ROAD 4WD TRUCK AVAILABLE
18 The Crescent GATESHEAD
Ph 4942 2333 or 4943 7700

Disclaimer: The views and opinions expressed within Clubtorque are those of the individual or organisation and not necessarily those of the Editor or MG Car Club Newcastle Inc.

MG CAR CLUB WEBSITE TIPS

Here is the top menu layer of the website.

About Us Club Runs Motorsport Club Info Ringwood Hire Contact

The menu items across the top of the screen have drop down menus. Just below the top menu, the sliding pictures show adverts for the next few events. Clicking on the picture will take you to the event page where the Supplementary Regulations and Entry Form are stored and can be downloaded.

On a number of the menus, the Calendar selection displays different event items depending on whether the event is categorised as Motorsport, Club Runs (non motorsport). The Motorsport events are additionally filtered by event discipline of Hillclimb, Motorkhana, Khanacross, Supersprint, Circuit Racing, Young Driver Training and MG National Meetings.

The results of any event are found on the individual event page and the Motorsport / Results Archive menu.

Michael Snow

Advertisers Index

Modern Classic Cars	8
Sportscar Spares Australia	17
George Price Towing	19
Monaco Performance	inside front cover
Blake Engineering	inside front cover
Hytech Parts Plus	inside back cover
Sportsparts	back cover



02 49567733

Call us now (2) (2) (8)







Newcastle Auto Wreckers Hytech Parts Plus

As Newcastle's Leading Auto Dismantler we pride ourselves on our outstanding warranties, excellent customer service, extensive spare parts knowledge and fast Australia-wide delivery service.

Wrecking all makes and models including Porsche 911, Boxster and Cayman.

Call us: 02 49567733

sales@hytechpartsplus.com.au Email us: Buy online: www.hytechpartsplus.com.au

stores.ebay.com.au/Hytech-Parts-Plus

Proudly supporting the MG CCN



Sportsparts Pty Ltd

Parts and Technical advice for pre 1980 MGs

- Specialists in original and reproduction MG parts for over 30 years.
- Buy your parts or accessories from us and get free and comprehensive advice on the best way to fit them.
- Visit our store or take advantage of our fast mail service. Our normal trading hours are 9.00am to 5.00pm but may vary if we have to visit customers or suppliers. Please call beforehand to ensure that we are at the shop to provide the parts you need.

PROMPT MAIL ORDER SERVICE

Detailed catalogue available \$5.00



Sportsparts Pty Ltd 10 Myrtle Street

Normanhurst NSW 2076

PO Box 2 Thornleigh NSW 2120

Phone 02 9875 1144 Fax 02 9875 1906 Email sportsparts@bigpond.com